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Research notes

Professor Jacob Gruber, Professor of Anthropology at Temple Univer-
sity, Philadelphia, has been awarded a Fulbright travel grant for research at
the Alexander Turnbull Library in 1984. Professor Gruber will be
examining the relationships between Richard Owen of the Natural
History Museum in London and his various ‘agents’ in New Zealand,
including von Haast and Mantell, for a study ofcolonialism and science in
the nineteenth century.

The publication ofthe second volumeofEarly Eyewitness Accounts of
MaoriLife, which deals with the Marion du Fresne expedition of 1772, has
been delayed by the discovery in Paris of a hitherto unknown account by
Le Dez, second lieutenant on board the Marquis de Castries. Isabel Ollivier,
who identified the account in the Bougainville family papers in the
Archives Nationales, has prepared a full transcription and translation to be
included in the second volume. The merchant bank Indosuez New
Zealand Limited has agreed to make a substantial grant to the Library’s
endowment funds over the next three years to help meet the publishing
expenses for the series of five volumes.

The Turnbull Research Endowment Fund made a grant towards the
costs ofan extended visit to Wellington in August by Mr Max Hailstone, a
lecturer at the School of Fine Arts, University of Canterbury. Mr
Hailstone worked on the Library’s fine printing collection, lectured to the
Friends on avant garde typography in the twentieth century, and
participated in the Library’s inaugural fine printing colloquium.

lan Milner’s biographical study, Milner of Waitaki: Portrait of The Man,
was published by John Mclndoe and the Waitaki High School Old Boys’
Association late in 1983. Professor Milner received a grant from the
Turnbull Research Fund to return to New Zealand to work on the Frank
Milner papers in the Library during 1980.

DrJ. E. Cookson has published in the New ZealandJournal ofHistory for
October 1983 the first results of his work on the pacifist and anti-war
movements, under the title ‘llliberal New Zealand: the Formation of
Government Policy on Conscientious Objection, 1940-4T. Dr Cookson’s
research has been supported by two grants from the Library’s Research
Fund.

The ChiefLibrarian delivereda paper on the bibliographic resources for
New Zealand studies at the British Library’s colloquium on resources for
Australian and New Zealand studies in London early in February 1984.


